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Introduction

1. In the past, the two sets of global non-mandatory provisions for the safe transport of radioactive material and other dangerous goods have been developed separately from one another. They have taken account of the corresponding provisions when appropriate, but it was not until the 11th Revised Edition of the UN Model Regulations that the requirements for the safe transport of radioactive materials were fully incorporated into the Model Regulations.

2. It is perhaps no surprise that a number of differences between corresponding requirements in the two sets of provisions have developed over the years. When the UN Model Regulations fully incorporated IAEA text in the 11th Revised edition of the Model Regulations, it was not part of the mandate of the then Committee of Experts to address such differences other than for essential editorial purposes. Whilst it was recognised that it would be desirable to harmonise the two texts at some point in the future, nothing was included in the work programme for either body to this effect.

3. The expert of the United Kingdom believes that now that the IAEA have moved to a biennial review of the Regulations for the Safe Transport of Radioactive Material and that the UN Sub-Committee is regularly invited to comment on proposals for amendment, it would be appropriate to commence a review of the differences between the two texts leading to proposals for harmonisation wherever possible. 

4. The United Kingdom presented an Information Paper at the IAEA TRANSCC IX meeting held in Vienna in March 2004, the text of which is attached to this document (see Annex). The expert of the United Kingdom would welcome the written comments of other participants in the Sub-Committee on these and any other differences between the UN and IAEA texts in good time to permit the submission of initial proposals for harmonisation at the next sessions of the respective bodies.
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